SLVLL Board Meeting 2/21/07
Called to order at 7:06 by Linda

Attendance – Linda Landers, Dave Notari, Ralph Aguayo, Karen Barton, Anita Stoddart, Steven Shabry, Michael Paynter, Greg Corelison, Randy & Mardeen Gordon, Cathy Herrera, Mike Olmstead
Minutes – Cathy motioned to accept minutes, Ralph seconded. Minutes approved.

President’s Report  – The District Meeting occurred at the same time as our board meeting.  Vice President, Joe Primeau attended the District Meeting. 

Linda wanted to address the manager selection process. There was a lengthy discussion at the last board meeting which prompted Linda to check with Little League Western Region Headquarters to see if her process was correct.  Linda read the email she sent to Western Region as well as the response she received.  

Brent Stahlnecker, Western Region Assistant Director of LL Western Region Headquarters responded that Linda’s process was correct.  
Public Comment – Kati Adams attended this meeting briefly to tell the board members that she appreciated the attention we all gave in listening to her 7 pages of statement read at the 2/7/07 board meeting. Kati commended Linda on her professionalism. In her 2/7/07 statement, Kati read a passage from the Operating Manual that described the qualities board members should possess. At the present meeting, Kati wanted to clarify that she did not mean to insinuate that the members of this board do not have these qualities.  
Kati also suggested that we have some sort of advisory board. The advisory board could consist of past presidents, Rich Young (District Manager), etc. 
Schedules & Practice Times –  Anita has extra schedules. There was a discussion about how teams can get fields for extra practices. Steven specifically asked about weekday practices.  Steven asked about nonsanctioned practice sites such as Redwood Elementary and Garrahan Field both in Boulder Creek. Linda stated that the field at Redwood has too many holes and is not safe. Baseball is not allowed at Garrahan.  
Volunteer Forms-  Linda stated that we need to have forms filled out for all volunteers. A copy of a current driver’s license needs to accompany this form. 
TBall Clinic– The clinic will be on Saturday, 2/24. Linda asked for volunteers. We will need at least 4. 
Sponsorships – We have 24 assigned sponsors. Of the 24, we have not received payment from 4. Cathy will check the PO Box for incoming checks.

Sponsor Banners – We have 10 sponsor banners. Mardeen ordered them 2/21/07. They should arrive next week. Mardeen gave Randy a lot of the credit. The board agreed that both Randy and Mardeen did an awesome job!!!!! They received a round of applause from the board.
Opening Day – Anita reported that everything is set up. Ross Parmenter will be keynote speaker. Shawn will take care of the PA system. 
Snack Bar Remodel – The remodel was a success.  Anita would like LL to provide free breakfast burritos for Ron, the contractor who organized the remodel.

Pictures will be on the football field. Anita will make sure that the field is available. 

Anita will speak to Mark Brown about contributing to the remodel. Mark did not have to buy a new barbeque. 

Also, of note, the barbeque is GREEN. After cleaning it thoroughly, the original color came through and it looks good and it is in good working order.

Anita received a well deserved round of applause from the board.  

Snack Bar Management –  Steven initiated  this discussion. We discussed the girls’ softball in relation to the snack bar. Steven posed the question of whether or not it makes sense for LL to take over the snack bar completely. General consensus was that we are not really in a position to do that this year. Linda will talk to Mark Brown.  
There was also a discussion about how we should handle the snack bar in the future. Some of Mardeen’s research was discussed. Should we find someone else to run it? Nothing will change this year but we will continue to discuss possibilities.

Managers/Coaches Vote -  Following Managers/Coaches were nominated and voted in by the board:

A League

Dave Crandall (mgr) Chris Noble (coach)

Joe George (mgr) Ed Hayes (coach)

Sean Greedy (mgr)

Dave Notari (mgr) Marty Walker (coach)

Paul Robinson (mgr)

Jeff Auldridge (mgr). 

TBall

Katie Snyder (mgr)

Jim Melrose (mgr)

Carey Motsenbooker (mgr)

Tom Chestnut (mgr)

Rainout Protocol – Randy asked what the protocol for rainouts is: who looks at the field, who makes the decision, etc.  In the past, Linda would call the league telephone line and leave messages about the field.  Randy mentioned updating the website with the info as well
Accessories – Cathy stated that we have not taken in a lot of orders for this season. We need to meet a minimum in order to get a decent discount. The board voted to order additional items so that we will meet the minimum.

Draft – Michael commented that we need to make sure that parents need to be aware that there is no movement from teams after the draft. We should provide this information to parents at registration and at tryouts.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:01 pm

